
 The Board of Commissioners would like to take this opportunity to wish all Butler 

Township residents a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.  It seems like just yesterday 

we were wrapping up 2014. 

Thoughts on wrapping up 32 years of service. 

 Since I did not run for re-election this year, my term as commissioner will end on December  

31st, winding up 32 years as a Butler Township Commissioner.  During this period I have served as 

Board President, Vice-president, and Commissioner of Finance, Police, Recreation and Road 

Department.  I have served with a total of 20 commissioners and have worked with three managers, 

three police chiefs, four fire marshals, three road superintendents and three zoning officers.   

 I donõt think when you run for office you plan on staying 32 years. I certainly didn't.  I first  

ran for office in April 1979 and was elected.  I then ran for an additional three terms, closing out 

sixteen years.  In 1996, I decided not to run again and sat out four years.  In 2000, I ran again and 

subsequently was elected to an additional four termsñcreating a total of 32 years as a Butler Township 

Commissioner. 

 It has been an honor and a privilege to serve the township.  This certainly has been a highlight 

of my life.  My goal as commissioner has never variedñalways working to better Butler Township. 

Major decisions were not always easy.  You have to review the issues from all angles, listen to input 

from your constituents, do your due diligence, and cast your vote as you see fit.  Were the residents 

always satisfied with your vote?  Absolutely not!  However, I always did my best to be informed and 

fair. 

 So much has changed since first elected.  In 1980, we had no computers, calculators, or 

electric typewriters.  We had no recreation parks and no bus service.  We had yet to hire our first 

township manager and zoning officer.  A new building had not even been considered. Budgets were 

prepared by hand, while the growth that occurred during the 1980s and 1990s  had not begun.  But 

look at us now.  So much change!  Certainly not all by me, but with the cooperation and input of all the 

commissioners I worked with and our professional staff. 

 I always felt that if you surround yourself with a good professional staff, i.e.; township 

manager, police chief, road superintendent and zoning officer, as well as staff personnel, they would 

make our job easier, to make us look good in  the public eye. 

 People have asked me if I would miss being a Butler Township Commissioner.  The answer is 

òcertainlyó.  But the thing I will miss the most are all of the employees and commissioners I have had 

the privilege to work with during my 32 years.  Finally, getting to know so many Butler Township 

residents has been an incredible experience.   

 My sincere best wishes go to the incoming Board of Commissioners.    

Joe Hasychak  
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 At the November 16th Board of Commissioners, the 

2016 operating budget was introduced.  The budget, as 

introduced, amounts to $12,682,162.00 for all operating funds.   

A breakdown by fund is as follows:  General Fund, 

$7,833,136.00; Highway Aid, $818,952.00; Municipal Employees 

Pension Fund, $1,061,020.00; Police Pension Fund, $712,641.00; 

Equipment Capital Fund, $277,989.00; Storm Water Capital, 

$552,272.00; Debt Service Reserve Fund, $720,150.00; Firemanõs 

Relief, $113,704.00; Park Development, $554,030.00 and Storm 

Water Pond Maintenance, $52,052.00.  The General Fund 

Budget represents a 4.4% increase over the 2015 Budget and as a 

result of new development, the real property tax rate will 

remain at 11.25 mills.  We are proud to state we have 

enacted only one tax increase in the last twenty years. 

 

 On numerous occasions we have heard many comments 

from our taxpayers regarding the tax bill they are paying.  Many 

of those comments are heard after August 1st of each year when 

Butler Area School District issues their tax bill.  While we collect 

all real property taxes in our building, such as township, county 

and school district, we only control the township tax bill that 

you receive.  Butler County real property tax rates are established 

by the elected County Commissioners; Butler Area School 

District real property taxes are established by the elected School 

Board and township real property taxes are established by the 

elected Township Commissioners.  Concerns regarding the tax 

rate should be directed to the entity establishing the tax rate. 

  

 To further explain the tax rate differences, a comparison 

of taxing districts has been prepared.  A typical Butler Township 

homeowner with an assessed value of $14,667.00, market value 

of approximately $152,827.00 would pay the following real estate 

taxes: 

 

Taxing District      Millage Rate  Tax    % of Total 

Butler Township      11.25 Mills            $    165.01        8.7% 

Butler County       24.628 Mills          $    361.22       18.8% 

Butler Area S D        94.80 Mills           $  1,390.44       72.5% 

  

 As you can see, quite a difference between each of the 

three taxing bodies.                     

 -Edward Kirkwood, township manager 
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     The Butler Township Police 

Department will be holding a Citizens 

Police Academy starting January 19, 

2016.  The program will consist of seven 

classes being held on consecutive 

Tuesday evenings from 6:30 to 8:30 PM.  The program 

will be held at the Butler Township Park Building 

located at 468 South Duffy Road and various locations 

around Butler Township.  

The program will include: 

¶ Criminal Laws and Investigations 

¶ Domestic Violence Issues 

¶ Patrol Duties 

¶ Vehicle Laws and Traffic stops 

¶ Use of  Force 

¶ The Judicial System 

¶ Other Areas of Law Enforcement 

     Applications for the program can be obtained at the 

Butler Township Police Department or the Butler 

Township Municipal Building located at 290 South 

Duffy Road, Monday through Friday from 8:30 AM to 

4:30 PM.  The applications must be returned to the 

police office no later than 4:00 PM on Friday, January 

8, 2016. 

     There is no charge for the program which is open to 

the public with priority given to Butler Township 

residents and business owners.  Individuals accepted 

into the program will be notified by the police 

department. 

The Monday Morning Maintenance Crew is a group 

of volunteers who meet at Preston Park on Monday 

mornings from the middle of spring until the fall.   

They help with maintenance within the Butler 

Township Parks, such as pruning, mulching, planting, 

weeding and keeping the walking trails clear.   They 

also help out with events held in the park, such as the 

Week of Caring.  They work under the supervision of 

volunteer coordinators, Dave Heltzell and Tony 

Stagno, who work under the direction of Facilities 

Manager Eric Heltzell.  If you are interested in being a 

part of this group, please contact Marcie at 724-283-

3430, Ext 212. 



 Page 3  Butler Township  

National Fire Prevention Week was October 4th through October 10th.   

This yearõs theme was ò Hear the BEEP where you SLEEP! Every bedroom 

needs a working smoke alarm.ó  A poster contest was held in the Northwest, 

McQuistion and Connoquenessing Elementary Schools.  The purpose of the contest is to give students and their families an 

opportunity to discuss fire safety and fire prevention in their homes.  McQuistion Elementary School won the traveling 

trophy this year for most participation.  Pictured are the winners of this yearõs contest.  From left to right:  (Front Row) 

Logan Undercuffler (Kindergarten);  Chloe Fiel (First Grade); Emily Cornish (Second Grade); Grace Persichini (Third 

Grade); Emma Graham (Fourth Grade); (Back Row) Commissioner Dave Zarnick; Fire Marshal Larry Christy and Sparky, 

the Fire Dog.  Congratulations to all of the winners! 

¶ Blow out all candles when you leave the room or go to 

bed. Avoid the use of candles in the bedroom and other 

areas where people may fall asleep. 

¶ Keep candles at least 12 inches away from anything that 

can burn.  

If you do burn candles, make sure that you... 

¶ Use candle holders that are sturdy, and wonõt tip over 

easily. 

¶ Put candle holders on a sturdy, uncluttered surface. 

¶ Light candles carefully. Keep your hair and any loose 

clothing away from the flame. 

¶ Donõt burn a candle all the way down ñ put it out before 

it gets too close to the holder or container. 

¶ Never use a candle if oxygen is used in the home. 

¶ Have flashlights and battery-powered lighting ready to use 

during a power outage. Never use candles 

http://www.nfpa.org/~/media/Files/Safety information/Safety tip sheets/Winter_Holiday_Safety.pdf
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§ Get your car serviced now 

No one wants to break down in any season, but especially 

not in cold or snowy winter weather.  Start the season off 

right by ensuring your vehicle is in optimal condition.  

Visit your mechanic for a tune-up and other routine 

maintenance. 

§ Check your battery 

When the temperature drops, so does battery power. For 

gasoline-powered engines, be aware that it takes more 

battery power to start your vehicle in cold weather than in 

warm. For electric and hybrid vehicles, the driving range is 

reduced and the battery systems work better after they 

warm up. Make sure your battery is up to the challenges of 

winter by:  

     -Having your mechanic check your battery for 

sufficient voltage; 

     -Having the charging system and belts inspected; 

     -Replacing the battery or making system repairs, 

including simple things like tightening the battery cable 

connections; 

     -Making sure to keep fresh gasoline in an electric 

vehicle, to support the gasoline system. 

§ Check your cooling system 

When coolant freezes it expands. This expansion can 

potentially damage your vehicleõs engine block. Donõt let 

this happen to your vehicle this winter. You should make 

sure you have enough coolant in your vehicle and that itõs 

designed to withstand the winter temperatures you might 

experience in your area. Thoroughly check the cooling 

system for leaks or have your mechanic do it for you. 

Check to see if your system has been flushed (draining the 

system and replacing the coolant). If it hasnõt been flushed 

for several years, have it done now. Over time, the rust 

inhibitors in antifreeze break down and become 

ineffective. Coolant also needs to be refreshed periodically 

to remove dirt and rust particles that can clog the cooling 

system and cause it to fail. 

§ Fill your windshield washer reservoir. 

You can go through a lot of windshield wiper fluid fairly 

quickly in a single snowstorm, so be prepared for whatever 

Mother Nature might send your way. 

§ Check your windshield wipers and defrosters 

Safe winter driving depends on achieving and maintaining 

the best visibility possible.  Make sure your windshield 

wipers work and replace worn blades.  Check to see that 

your window defrosters (front and rear) work properly. 

§ Verify floor mat installation to prevent pedal 

interference 

Incorrect or improperly installed floor mats in your vehicle 

may interfere with the operation of the accelerator or brake 

pedal, increasing the risk of a crash. Remember these tips 

when installing new floor mats to ensure safe operation of 

your vehicle: 

     - Remove old mats before the installation of new mats. 

     - Never stack mats, as that may increase the potential for 

pedal interference. 

     - Check that the mats are the correct size and fit for the 

vehicle and do not interfere with the full operation of the 

foot. 

§ Inspect your tires 

If you plan to use snow tires, have them installed before the 

snow storms hit.  Tire rubber starts to degrade after several 

years, and older tires need to be replaced even if they have 

not seen much wear. 

Check tire pressure and make sure each tire is filled to the 

vehicle manufacturerõs recommended inflation pressure, 

which is listed in your ownerõs manual and on a placard 

located on the driverõs side doorjamb (called the òB-pillaró). 

If a vehicle does not have a B-pillar, then the placard is 

placed on the rear edge of the driverõs door. Tire pressure 

drops as the temperature drops. Properly inflated tires ensure 

optimum tire performance and optimum vehicle driving 

range. 

§ Know your car 

Every vehicle handles differently; this is particularly true 

when driving on wet, icy, or snowy roads. Take time now to 

learn how to best handle your vehicle under winter weather 

driving conditions.  Drive slowly. Itõs harder to control or 

stop your vehicle on a slick or snow-covered surface. On the 

road, increase your following distance enough so that youõll 

have plenty of time to stop for vehicles ahead of you.   


